[image: image1.jpg]2
(\]
Ontario




[image: image3.png]



November, 2008

Dear Sisters and Brothers:

December is a month of celebration.  It is also a month to acknowledge, honor, commemorate and share in the adversities, the struggles, the successes and the sorrows people face the world over.

December 1st is World Aids Day, December 3rd has been declared the International Day of Persons with Disabilities, December 6th is the National Day of Remembrance and Action to End Violence against Women and December 10th marks International Human Rights Day.

World Aids Day

World Aids Day was established in 1988 by the World Health Organization.  It provides all sectors of society including trade unions an opportunity to raise awareness and focus attention on the global HIV/AIDS epidemic.  While admittedly in some countries the annual number of new HIV infections and AIDS related deaths has fallen, overall HIV/AIDS remains a global health problem of unprecedented dimensions.  This year’s theme is again Leadership.   It calls upon governments, AIDS programs, community organizations, labour groups and individuals to take the initiative and provide leadership in the global challenge to stop HIV/AIDS. 
CUPE members around the province work every day supporting and helping people with HIV/AIDS to live productive lives free of discrimination and harassment.  CUPE Ontario continues to support campaigns to educate all members on the issues and demand employment rights and human rights for people living with HIV/AIDS here in Ontario and around the world.  We urge you to support events in your community on December 1st and join us in the global fight against HIV/AIDS.

International Day of Persons with Disabilities

Dignity and Justice for All is the theme of this year’s International Day for Persons with Disabilities.  This is a significant year in the international human rights movement given passage on May 3rd of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities.  A legally binding instrument, the convention sets out the obligations of States to promote and protect the rights of persons with disabilities in civil, cultural, economic, political and social life.  Canada is a signatory to the Convention as are many other countries.

Yet all over the world, persons with disabilities continue to face barriers to their participation in society and are often forced to live on the margins.  This continued marginalization highlights the need for governments and society to work to ensure persons with disabilities have the right to full and equal enjoyment of their human rights, including the right to work, the right to education and the right to health, all of which they are routinely denied.

In Canada, 12% of Canadians have a disability.  That number increases to 33% for Aboriginal People.  Over 55% of adults with disabilities are unemployed.  For women with disabilities, the rate is 75%.  When employed, workers with disabilities struggle with accommodation and discrimination.  

In concert with our Workers with Disabilities Committee, CUPE Ontario has committed to an
 aggressive agenda to challenge workplace issues for workers with disabilities, to create barrier free events, to educate the Ontario membership on the barriers facing workers with disabilities and to push governments to promote and protect the rights of persons with disabilities at work and in society.

Day of Remembrance and Action to End Violence Against Women

Established in 1991 by the Parliament of Canada, December 6 commemorates the lives of fourteen young women who were tragically killed in 1989 in Montreal because of their gender.  On this day, we turn our thoughts to all women who have been murdered or experience violence in the workplace, public spaces and the home.  

December 6th is not just a day to mourn, it is also a day that women and men throughout Canada come together to call attention and take action against the continued violence and inequality women face in all aspects of their lives – long waiting lists for regulated and subsidized childcare, lack of safe and affordable housing, lack of training and education, wage discrimination, and unequal access to the justice system and the political process.

Events to commemorate December 6th will be happening in each of our communities.  CUPE Ontario and our Women’s Committee encourage every member and local in Ontario to actively participate in events  in their own community so that together we can work to raise awareness and end all forms of violence against women. 

International Human Rights Day

December 10th 2008 marks the 60th anniversary of the Universal Declaration on Human Rights.  It is a landmark year in that what began as an initiative of governments is today the common goal of people everywhere.  This year’s theme Dignity and Justice for All of Us reinforces the vision of the Universal Declaration as a commitment to universal dignity and justice for all.  

Our commitment to the sentiments contained in the Universal Declaration is as important today as it was 60 years ago.  However, since its passage much has happened in our world that belies its intent.    Wars, famine, poverty and disease continue to exact an unbelievable toll on people the world over.  

Here in Canada, our children are suffering from unacceptable rates of poverty, mental illness and violence.  Racialized people and women face a shortage of decent employment opportunities.  Challenges like climate change confront us all.

Sisters and brothers each of us has the duty to stand up not just for our own rights, but for those of others.  As we approach the 60th anniversary of the Universal Declaration on Human Rights we encourage each of you to re-commit to creating a world in which every person can realize their human rights.
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In solidarity,


Patrick (Sid) Ryan






Fred Hahn

President







Secretary-Treasurer
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